

January 26, 2024

Dear Singing Hills Families,

We notice that many families enjoy visiting with each other at the end of the school day and we are happy that we have a community that enjoys this time. However, we notice students climbing trees, going to unsupervised areas and being more physical in play. Please help keep the children safe when playing in front of the school. We appreciate your support with this.

### PRESCHOOL OPEN HOUSE/REGISTRATION

Once UPK information has been updated we will have information for our Preschool Registration night. We are planning for a late February or early March date.

## KINDERGARTEN OPEN HOUSE/REGISTRAION

We will have our Kindergarten classroom visits and registration information (for 2024-25 school year) on Thursday, February 1, 2024 from 4:30-6:00pm. Classroom visits will be from 4:30-5:00pm and registration will be in the library from 5:00-6:00pm.

#### WEATHER

Please remember to dress your children for the possibility of cold weather. They should always have a coat, gloves and hat to keep warm. On cold weather days, we always look at the temperature and wind chill to help with our decision to have indoor or outside recess. We also use personal judgment by going outside and determining if it's a safe situation for our children.

# PTCO & SAC

(Parent Teacher Community Organization) & (School Accountability Committee)

Our PTCO meeting is postponed. We will let you know the date/time of our next meeting.

Our next SAC meeting will be on **Tuesday, February 20 at 3:30pm in the conference room**. Dan Snowberger, our Superintendent, will be here to share the process for hiring the new principal for Singing Hills. Email Ms. Montera at rmontera@esdk12.org, if you prefer to join in a Zoom format for this meeting.

Yours in Learning,
Regina Montera
Principal
Singing Hills Elementary & Preschool

## CALENDAR OF UPCOMING EVENTS

1/29-2/2 Sticker Fundraiser for Ms. Tate (see below)

- 1/31 Spring Pictures
- 2/1 Kindergarten Open House (for 2024-25) 4:30pm-6:00pm
- 2/1 Art Club 3:15pm-4:30pm
- 2/2 Kindergarten In-House Field Trip Dion's Pizza
- 2/5 Make-A-Wish Dress Up Day Sleeping Beauty (PJ Day)
- 2/5 Make-A-Wish Restaurant Fundraiser Parker Fuzzy's 5:00pm-7:00pm
- 2/6 Make-A-Wish Dress Up Day Disney Park Day (Tourist Wear Day)
- 2/6 Make-A-Wish Restaurant Fundraiser Elizabeth Dairy Queen 5:00pm-8:00pm
- 2/7 Make-A-Wish Dress Up Day Incredibles (Superhero Day)
- 2/7 Make-A-Wish Restaurant Fundraiser TBA
- 2/8 Make-A-Wish Dress Up Day Finding Nemo (Beach Day)
- 2/8 Make-A-Wish Restaurant Fundraiser Parker Chick-fil-A 4:00pm-8:00pm
- 2/8 Art Club 3:15pm-4:30pm
- 2/9 Make-A-Wish Dress Up Day Wear Purple
- 2/9 Make-A-Wish Restaurant Fundraiser Parker Panda Express 10:00am-9:30pm

# If there is a change in your students after school routine, please call or email the office by 2:00pm.

If your child will be absent from school, please call the Attendance Line at 303-646-1815.

# **Spring Pictures**

Spring Pictures are Wednesday, January 31<sup>st</sup>. To order online go to <u>mylifetouch.com</u>. Picture Day ID: EVT63VX8R

## Pre-Order Your Yearbook NOW

You can pre order your yearbook now. We will still be using Treering this year. When you purchase a book you have 2 free pages for you to customize.

*To purchase:* 

Go to www.treering.com/validate

Enter school passcode: 1016476188864841

Please email Ashlee Johnson if you have any questions, ajohnson@esdk12.org

## **Staff Appreciation**

We would like to thank all of you who brought us goodies for Staff Appreciation! It was greatly appreciated!

\_\_\_\_\_

### From our Counselor

Please help support your amazing kids with their growing brains and appetite! We are in need of snack donations for the new year and will begin accepting these donations at your earliest convenience. Previous donations have included variety chips bags, Skinny Pop, Rice Krispy Treats, fruit snacks, and Goldfish. Snack donations are not limited to the

listed items and can be dropped off at the office or delivered, should you choose to order them online. Please reach out to Mrs. Chere Lee for any questions or concerns at <a href="mailto:clee@esdk12.org">clee@esdk12.org</a>. Thank you all for supporting our Coyotes brains and bodies!

Ambassador Fundraisers

Our Ambassadors are having a "Sticker Fundraiser" January 29<sup>th</sup> - February 2<sup>nd</sup>. All proceeds will go to Ms. Tate, our SHE music teacher, in her fight against cancer. Stickers are \$1 each. Please see the attached flyer.

In addition, SHE Ambassadors are partnering with Elizabeth High School for **Make-A-Wish Week**, February 5<sup>th</sup> – February 9<sup>th</sup>. Please see the attached flyers which will be coming home in next week's Friday Folders.